
Overwhelming support builds for hospital strike
 Netherlands 

Health unions FNV and NU'91 report that very high levels of support are building for 
the first ever national hospital strike set for 20 November. The unions initially 
expected action to be organised in around half of hospitals and  clinics but the level 
of anger among workers means that strike action in non-urgent services is being 
planned in over 90% of institutions. The unions are looking for a 5% pay increase for 
2019 and additional payments for workers who are called in to work at short notice 
(see EPSU Collective Bargaining News 20, October).
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